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CIVIL CONTRACTORS FEDERATION WELCOMES  

NEW NATIONAL PRESIDENT AND BOARD MEMBERS 

Australia’s peak industry body for the civil construction sector, Civil Contractors Federation National (CCF) is pleased 
to announce the composition of its newly appointed National Board following its Board meeting in Canberra on 
Friday 11 November 2022. 

Civil Contractors Federation National Board 

Mick Boyle   - President (CCF NSW) 
Antony Damiani   - Vice President (CCF VIC) 
Nick Zardo   - Treasurer (CCF ACT)  
Gladys Woods  - CCF NSW  
Michael Cull   - CCF NT   
David Moody   - CCF QLD  
Mick Unger  - CCF WA  
Charles  Hatcher  - CCF SA  
Bill Abbott   - CCF TAS   

Newly elected CCF National President Mick Boyle congratulated Antony Damiani, CCF VIC on his election as Vice 
President, the reelection of Nick Zardo as Treasurer, and also welcomed Gladys Woods, CCF NSW, to the National 
Board saying that, “Gladys brings a wealth of experience to the position and her understanding of the critical issues 
affecting civil construction companies will be an asset to the CCF National Board.”  

Mr. Boyle also thanked outgoing CCF National Board member David Della Bona, CCF WA, saying that “David has 
made an enormous contribution on behalf of the Western Australian civil construction industry, and I thank him 
for his service.” 

Mr Boyle also paid tribute to outgoing National President, Mick Unger, who served in that position since 2016. 

“Mick has made an enormous contribution to CCF, and his leadership has helped strengthen our position as the 
peak national industry body for the civil construction sector, providing a clear, unified and strong voice on behalf 
of the sector,” he said.  
 
“I am grateful Mr. Unger will remain on the National Board, and I look forward to working with him and my fellow 
Board members to improve the strength and sustainability of Australia’s civil construction sector,” he said.  

For more information, download the Civil Contractors Federation National Annual Report (click here) . 

Contact:  Duncan Sheppard, CCF National Senior Policy and Communications Advisor, 0438 330 039  

https://www.civilcontractors.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/2021-2022-CCF-Annual-Report.pdf

